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An
agnostic is a doubter. The word is generally applied to those who
doubt the verity of accepted religious creeds of faiths. Everyone
is an agnostic as to the beliefs or creeds they do not accept.
Catholics are agnostic to the Protestant creeds, and the
Protestants are agnostic to the Catholic creed. Any one who thinks
is an agnostic about something, otherwise he must believe that he
is possessed of all knowledge. And the proper place for such a
person is in the madhouse or the home for the feeble-minded. In a
popular way, in the western world, an agnostic is one who doubts or
disbelieves the main tenets of the Christian faith.


I would say that belief in at
least three tenets is necessary to the faith of a Christian: a
belief in God, a belief in immortality, and a belief in a
supernatural book. Various Christian sects require much more, but
it is difficult to imagine that one could be a Christian, under any
intelligent meaning of the word, with less. Yet there are some
people who claim to be Christians who do not accept the literal
interpretation of all the Bible, and who give more credence to some
portions of the book than to others.



I am an agnostic as to the
question of God. I think that it is impossible for the human mind
to believe in an object or thing unless it can form a mental
picture of such object or thing. Since man ceased to worship openly
an anthropomorphic God and talked vaguely and not intelligently
about some force in the universe, higher than man, that is
responsible for the existence of man and the universe, he cannot be
said to believe in God. One cannot believe in a force excepting as
a force that pervades matter and is not an individual entity. To
believe in a thing, an image of the thing must be stamped on the
mind. If one is asked if he believes in such an animal as a camel,
there immediately arises in his mind an image of the camel. This
image has come from experience or knowledge of the animal gathered
in some way or other. No such image comes, or can come, with the
idea of a God who is described as a force.



Man has always speculated upon
the origin of the universe, including himself. I feel, with Herbert
Spencer, that whether the universe had an origin-- and if it had--
what the origin is will never be known by man. The Christian says
that the universe could not make itself; that there must have been
some higher power to call it into being. Christians have been
obsessed for many years by Paley's argument that if a person
passing through a desert should find a watch and examine its
spring, its hands, its case and its crystal, he would at once be
satisfied that some intelligent being capable of design had made
the watch. No doubt this is true. No civilized man would question
that someone made the watch. The reason he would not doubt it is
because he is familiar with watches and other appliances made by
man. The savage was once unfamiliar with a watch and would have had
no idea upon the subject. There are plenty of crystals and rocks of
natural formation that are as intricate as a watch, but even to
intelligent man they carry no implication that some intelligent
power must have made them. They carry no such implication because
no one has any knowledge or experience of someone having made these
natural objects which everywhere abound.



To say that God made the universe
gives us no explanation of the beginnings of things. If we are told
that God made the universe, the question immediately arises: Who
made God? Did he always exist, or was there some power back of
that? Did he create matter out of nothing, or is his existence
coextensive with matter? The problem is still there. What is the
origin of it all? If, on the other hand, one says that the universe
was not made by God, that it always existed, he has the same
difficulty to confront. To say that the universe was here last
year, or millions of years ago, does not explain its origin. This
is still a mystery. As to the question of the origin of things, man
can only wonder and doubt and guess.
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